

505 Fifth Avenue, Suite 901 Des Moines, IA 50309-2316 www.alcu-ia.org

Sent via First Class Mail and email to sos@sos.iowa.gov and carol.olson@sos.iowa.gov on July 18, 2017

Directed to: Carol Olson, Deputy Secretary of State

Secretary of State Paul D. Pate 1007 East Grand Avenue Room 105, State Capitol Des Moines, IA 50319

Dear Secretary Pate:

This request is pursuant to Iowa Code Chapter 22. We request the following records:

- 1. All records your office provided to the Presidential Advisory Commission on Election Integrity ("Commission") in response to the portion of the June 28, 2017 letter your office received from Vice Chair Kris Kobach soliciting "your views and recommendations," including your responses to the seven questions posed in the June 28, 2017 letter, and any supporting records;
- 2. All records containing, referring to, supporting, or related to your "views and recommendations" to the Commission;
- 3. All communications and documents related to your response to the June 28, 2017 letter; and
- 4. All communications between your office and the Commission or any of its members since January 1, 2017.

We emphasize that, unlike Mr. Kobach, we <u>do not</u> request any voter roll data. Voters have a reasonable expectation that their voting data will remain secure. Like the Commission, we do not have precautions in place to protect the security of such data.

We prefer that these records be provided electronically either by email to our policy counsel, Daniel Zeno at daniel.zeno@aclu-ia.org or by DVD mailed to our office:

ACLU of Iowa Attn: Daniel Zeno 505 Fifth Ave., Ste. 901 Des Moines, IA 50312

Under Iowa Code Ch. 22, the time to provide records ordinarily shall not exceed 10 business days. Any assertion of privilege against disclosures of the information requested should be made in writing and within that period. Additionally, we ask that records containing protected information be provided, and that any protected information be redacted, rather than withholding the record itself.

If the cost of producing the records will exceed \$50.00, please contact Daniel Zeno before fulfilling the request for our authorization.

Please contact Daniel Zeno with any questions about this request. He may be reached by email at daniel.zeno @aclu-ia.org or by phone at (515) 207-3417.

Sincerely,

Mark Stringer
Executive Director